
Thursday
How Long?
   Today’s Scripture  Revelation 6:9-11

When facing trials that endure for a while, we have a tendency to say and 
to ask God “How long?” We want the trial to end so we can get back to a 
smooth and easy way of life.  

God has not promised us that life here will be easy. Paul’s accounting 
of things that happened to him during his ministry is both amazing 
and frightening (2 Corinthians 11:22-29). All of the apostles with the 
exception of John, died violent deaths (Mathew 24:9; Luke 21:16; John 
16:2; 21:20-24). There is often a high price to pay when you stand up as 
a witness (ear witness) for Christ.  

While few are paying the ultimate price of death today, we cannot know 
what the future holds. In the middle of persecution, we all want relief. 
Jesus records for us that those who were witnesses for Him in the first 
century, and martyred, were crying out “How long?” We are in good 
company when we also ask “How long”, however, it is a very human 
question.  

The Bible does not say that God gave them an answer. God instead, gives 
these martyrs a white robe, and they were told to rest until the number 
of all those who died in like manner, was complete. We notice that these 
who are asking “How long?” are no longer suffering. They are asking on 
behalf of those whom they left behind on earth, knowing the struggle 
was not finished. There is no selfishness here, and the Lord does not 
rebuke them for asking.  

If anyone ever understood human suffering, it is Jesus. The unjust 
treatment, the constant ignorance of Who He is, and the misdirected 
concepts men had in His day of the kingdom, all led to His own death. 
When we face fiery trials, we can turn to Christ who understands and can 
comfort. He can also give us patience to endure.  

Today, I will…pray about spiritual peace and tranquility that can come 
even in trial, and I will patiently wait on the Lord.
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